

Parking, Transportation and Safety Committee

Minutes for meeting of January 25, 2021, 11:30 a.m.

Zoom Meeting

- Discussed Autonomous Shuttle Was scheduled for release 1st week of Spring 2021 semester. Delayed due to construction at Memory Mall. Currently no set date for the Autonomous Shuttle to commence.
- 2. Discussed new initiative with Parking Transportation Advisory Committee to identify hot spots on campus where slow zones may be needed for ungoverned scooters, bikes and gold carts that are not geofenced. Potential institution of speed limit signs or no ride zone signs similar to that in the John T Washington Center. On that note, Spins contract with UCF was extended until November 2021.
- 3. Issue raised by staff in Creole regarding cut of salaries for parking permits. Cutoff is currently \$50,000. Faculty/Staff making under \$50,000 have option to buy B or C permit, >\$50,000 are required to purchase B permit. Fee schedule is dictated by BOG, not parking services. Point was raised that minimum salary for faculty is \$60,000 (not confirmed), raising the question of why the cut off was \$50,000. Issue was noted due to faculty/staff raises putting faculty not previously above \$50,000 salary over that figure, and so their parking fees increased. Committee voted to send to University Parking and Transportation Committee.